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SALEM TOWN BOARD MEETING 

SPECIAL MEETING—STORM DAMAGE FINANCES 

www.salemmn.org 

September 23, 2019 

 

Members Present:  Rick Lutzi 

    Gail Fritts 

    Sharon Petersen 

    Drew Moessner 

    Brian Connelly 

 

Others Present:  Eric DeCook 

    Todd Bucknell 

    David Rassel 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:08 p.m. by Rick Lutzi with the pledge of allegiance.   

 

The board discussed the additional financial needs for paying creditors due to the storm 

disaster declarations in June and July, the FEMA declaration for the March April declared 

disaster.   

 

The Tenth Street culvert that was washed out was discussed.  This was reported by our 

ditch mower.  The washout has been repaired, but there may be some additional work 

required.  This will be followed up on by the board at our October meeting.  The billing for 

that is on Bucknell bill for September. 

 

The billing information received from Bucknell Construction was submitted.   

 

Todd Bucknell reviewed the work to be done and the estimates he has submitted.  On 63rd 

Avenue a load of rock needs to be purchased for the north end of the road.  On 70th Avenue 

the board discussed whether we wait until the soybeans have been harvested so we can put 

the debris from the ditch clean up back in the field.  Work must be done on 110th Avenue 

SW, and 105th Ave SW the ditch needs to be cleaned.  Some additional work needs to be 

done on 35th Street west of County Road 3.  The township needs to have the roads re-

graded again.  That will be another $6,600 cost to the township. 

 

Currently, we owe Bucknell $17,351.75.  The bill for September to date is $13,613.25.  Our 

current amount owing is $30,965.00.  The current estimate for unfinished identified 

projects is $11,200.00.  There are some cleaning up ditches that are not yet estimated or 

finished which would add to the amount we need to finance.  Once the harvest is done, 

some of the debris can be put back in the fields adjacent to the ditches.   

 

After discussion, a motion was made by Rick Lutzi and seconded by Brian Connelly to 

have Drew Moessner contact Courri and Ruppe about preparing a Certificate of 

Indebtedness for $100,000.00 as a line of credit.  Drew will be authorized to sign documents 

in relation to this request.  The motion passed unanimously.    
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The clerk has gotten the current market value for our township, which is information that 

will be needed for the Certificate of Indebtedness.    

 

The best rate we have found for this loan is the First Security Bank of Byron.  Gail Fritts 

will contact them about this and the terms for repayment.  This should be a ten-year loan 

with payments due at the time we receive money form our levies.  We should also have the 

option to repay when we get money from the State or FEMA for these disaster 

declarations.   Also, wherever we get the money should not be a penalty for pre-payment. 

 

It was also discussed that the State money may have to come through the county and will 

not be paid directly to the township.   

 

The Fire Department building maintenance fund finances were also discussed.  The 

proposed heating, air conditioning buildings needs and the estimates for repair were 

reviewed.  The fund needs from Salem Township will be about $20,000.00.   

 

The proposal from the City of Byron might allow for payments for this payable.  We will 

have to check to make sure the bill would be billed separately from the service contract and 

what interest would be charged for this service.  The City of Byron is also talking about 

establishing a Capital Improvement Fund, but it would not be with the City of Byron, it 

would be a Certificate of Deposit in our Bank under our control.  The town board will 

decide whether it is better to use the funds from the Certificate to pay these bills for the 

building which we own 1/3 interest in.  The board will look at whether we can use it for the 

fire hall building debt also.   

 

The finance needs for the township will not be available for our October meeting.  A 

motion was made by Brian Connelly and seconded by Drew Moessner to transfer $3,000 

from the General Fund to the Road and Bridge Fund for our October meeting.  A check 

will be drawn to Bucknell Construction for a partial payment for the October meeting for  

$6,000.00.   

 

A motion was made by Drew Moessner and seconded by Brian Connelly to authorize the 

clerk and treasurer to prepare and pay the balance due to Bucknell at the time funds are 

received from the Certificate of Indebtedness.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

ITEMS BROUGHT UP BY BOARD MEMBERS 

 

Brian Connelly updated the board members about the Planning and Zoning Meeting and 

issues discussed last Wednesday. 

 

Eric DeCook hand delivered a letter asking for a one-time extension for starting the sand 

pit operation that was permitted in 2018.  The board could not decide at this meeting, but 

he did answer questions about the request. The item will be put on the agenda for October 

2.  Since he answered questions about the request, he would not have to be present for the 

board action on this request.   
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FEMA has requested we give them dates for the Recovery Scoping Meeting.  The board 

discussed meeting dates in the first part of October.  It was suggested that we could use the 

town hall for this meeting.  The board members reviewed the FEMA documents and signed 

them for submission to FEMA for reimbursement.  The clerk will send an e mail to set this 

up and one or more of the board members will attend with her.   

 

A motion was made by Brian Connelly and seconded by Drew Moessner to adjourn the 

meeting at 8:50 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

 

Rick Lutzi      Sharon Petersen 

Chairman      Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 


